
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 25th February 2015
Present

Vic Hockley (Chair)



Margaret Brown (Vice Convenor)
Pat Hockley (Officials’ Co-ordinator)
Brenda Stephen
Alistair Aitchison 
Liz Wilder

Kenny Marshall
Marjory Cook

Margaret Ann MacLachlan
Dave Biggin
Joyce Rammell
Jim Goldie
Claire Archbold (Events Administrator)
Leslie Roy

Mike Forrest



1. Apologies: Shona Malcolm, Ann Carter, Mike Forrest, Margaret McInally 
2. Chairman’s Opening Remarks
Vic welcomed Leslie Roy to the meeting.
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 17th September 2014.
Points raised about TRINITY were to be discussed during the Meeting.
Page 4/5 :-Claire informed the Meeting that information from Reports was in the process of being collated and that an end of season debrief would be sought  (The format for this is still to be finalised).  
It was suggested that the Event Team should send relevant points to those involved in making plans for subsequent Meetings.  Various groups – Timetabling Group, Commission, Track and Field Commission and scottishathletics could be recipients and further discussion may be necessary.  

Margaret Brown suggested that NTDs may wish to follow up recommendations made at the Meetings they are responsible for. As a side note it was intimated that NTDs should ‘approve’ their own report as well as submit for approval as they are the final arbiter.  

4. Chairman’s Report.
Vic intended to make his ‘Last Report’ brief to allow time to discuss other matters.  

*He reported that the Tri Region and Peer Groups had been in discussion on the implementing of a maximum length of day (8 hours). This would be included in the permit for meetings. He felt this was a step in the right direction.  Demands on officials are greater than they have ever been.

*The adoption of the IAAF Rule book with (UKA as an appendix) is on its way.  The implications for Age Groups (14, 16, 18) and other rule anomalies will necessitate education and information generated to all officials in the near future.

*The Education Sub Committee are nearing completion of new material for Health and Safety and Generic Courses.

*The Facilities Committee is to go.  Approving a Stadium will be done on a single occasion (a New Form was shown to the Meeting by Liz Wilder) with no planned follow up arrangements.  A Surveyors Report will be necessary for Record purposes and inclusion in Power of 10 submissions.  Vic feels that yet again the onus will be on Chief officials to assess – Health and Safety concerns and fitness of equipment and grounds.  Keith Davies has made no definite statement.  Liz expressed her concerns, but also felt that she would continue to provide requested help to stadia. There are serious issues of concern to League organisers and those involved in School and Open Graded Meetings.  
*Vic agreed to raise these serious concerns with Nigel Holl. 

*Vic raised the issue of the IMO list.  We are lucky to have 3 Scots on UK Peer Groups (Dave, Mike and Jim Callander) at present, but this may change in the future.  The Peer Groups take evidence from TRINITY Reports in their selection process, so Scottish Reports must provide evidence of the quality of Scottish Officials (as the only way to influence selection).  Dave expressed his disappointment that he could not persuade the Peer Group to restrict IMOs to Level 5 matches thus freeing places at Level 4 Meetings.   Inclusion of our many excellent Level 3 officials is an ongoing concern.
5. Education and Training (Report from Jim Goldie)
We have run a number of courses over the past few months across the country, these include: -

· UKA Level 2 Track – Dundee - 7

· UKA H&S – Dundee - 10

· UKA Level 2 Field – Dundee - 9

· UKA level 2 Field – Aberdeen - 14

· UKA Level 2 Track – Pitreavie - 6

· UKA H&S – Pitreavie – 6

· UKA Level 1 – Gala - ?

· UKA Level 2 Track – Orkney -?

· UKA H&S – Orkney - ?

I would like to propose the following training linked to the AGM:

UKA Level 2 Starter/ Marksman

UKA Level 2 Timekeeping

UKA H&S

EDM Workshop

Call room and seeding
****Discussion on AGM /Training in AOCB.  Hope that other times and venues can be found for all the suggested courses.  
…….

We have also advertised an opportunity to take the UKA Level 2 Photo-finish on the Sunday of the Combined Events.

There will be a number of Level 1 courses that will be run in the regions, linking into schools and local authority programmes

Going forward we are in the process of planning for the 2015-2016 courses and linking into the regional managers work plans for developing the volunteers.

We are looking at the following: -

11 October 2015
Craigswood, Livingston

UKA Level 2 Track

11 October 2015
Craigswood, Livingston

UKA Health and Safety

14 November 2015
Kilmarnock 


UKA Level 2 Field

14 November 2015
Kilmarnock


UKA Level 2 Track

14 November 2015
Kilmarnock 


UKA Health and Safety

23 January 2016
Dundee



UKA Level 2 Track

23 January 2016
Dundee



UKA Health and Safety

08 Feb 2016

Aberdeen Sports Village

UKA Level 2 Timekeeping

08 Feb 2016

Aberdeen Sports Village

UKA Level 2 Track

08 Feb 2016

Aberdeen Sports Village

UKA Health and Safety

09 Mar 2016

Inverness 


UKA Level 2 Field

09 Mar 2016

Inverness


UKA Level 2 Timekeeping

09 Mar 2016

Inverness


UKA Health and Safety

Mar 2016

Emirates


UKA Photo Finish (Combined Events)

April 2016*

Grangemouth


UKA Level 2 Starter/ Marksman

April 2016*

Grangemouth


UKA Level 2 Timekeeping

April 2016*

Grangemouth


UKA Health and Safety

April 2016*

Grangemouth


UKA Level 2 Photo Finish

All of the above dates are provisional and subject to change.

There is a need to remind everyone of the process of organising and delivering any and all courses.

1. All course must be arranged through the office.

a. Venue will be confirmed by the office

b. Tutor will be allocated via the office

2. All paperwork must be completed by all participants prior to attending the course.

a. Booking form

b. Passport photo

c. Fee in full

3. Joanne will confirm all arrangements with volunteers book onto the course

a. Email of confirmation

i. Venue

ii. Date

iii. Times

iv. Tutor………….

4. Joanne will update Trinity to show all details for the individuals attending.

We should not have ad-hoc courses happening all over the country, this causes a lot of added administration for the office and in many cases, people have not been added to Trinity for the qualification. We are still dealing with people from years ago, who attended various ad-hoc courses, which were not centrally organised.

Where there is a need for a course, please contact me and we can sort this and make it happen, ensuring that we do not miss anyone and all the processes are followed. We can make this work.

We are also looking at linking training course to events: -

I.e. UKA Level 2 Field delivered in the morning of the throws fest and the volunteers delivering on the same day with experienced officials in the field.

If I can ask that everyone notes the process and makes it work, I am positive that this will work longer term, but we need to ensure that we all understand the process and reasoning behind the process.

6. Track & Field Officials’ Coordinator’s Report Pat Hockley 
1) Winter fixtures to date have gone ahead satisfactorily although not without problems caused by dates having to be changed because of the Davis Cup Tennis at the Emirates. This caused a lot of extra work for the Track & Field coordinator & Discipline heads as well as inconvenience to officials.

2) Dates for the Summer fixtures were sent out to officials in January.  Very few Convenors contacted me with dates. As usual I had to go in search of them. Having received many replies the Masters event was then amalgamated with the Combined Events. Discussion had gone ahead to have teams of officials from most disciplines moving around with an age group. This would have cut down on officials & save Scottish Athletics money.  After the Masters were added the idea had to be scrapped after many emails had gone backwards & forwards. The venue has only just been announced for this meeting luckily still in the Central belt at Grangemouth. The Relay Festival meeting was cancelled & relays added to the Combined Events day 2 & Senior Champs. Officials were informed of all these changes with the allocation lists which have just been sent out.

3) My suggestion that we have a working group to discuss Trinity regards an up to date list, changes & additions has not materialised. I was hoping to have this sorted before handing over to my successor in May. I have used a list that I have devised from Trinity for the Winter & Summer allocations but still had a couple of officials contact me saying that they had not received information. Obviously this list did not take into account changes that had been made on Trinity since last year.

Pat Hockley
7. Recruitment Retention and Rewards Sub group  Report Dave Biggin
 Due to demands on our time there has been no meeting since the last Commission meeting.

Despite this issue being primarily dealt with through SAL’s development officers it is suggested that an advert does appear in any event’s programme for spectators to read. The ‘Age groups’ has the greatest potential with many youngster’s parents spectating. 

Cards have been handed out to many of the volunteers during the winter events.

Subsequent to this and after a conversation with Alan Stevenson, a volunteer at the Emirates, Alan subsequently kindly placed a link to SAL’s website on the 360 strong Volunteers website.  However, the outcome of that, alarmingly, was that some volunteers did not realise the amount of commitment that was required by athletics and did not progress their original interest.   However an update also indicated that the planned date clashed with commitments some had previously made and they were not averse to trying to progress this at another time.

An offer has been made by Liz and Shona to provide the planned course to the few volunteers who were still available and this may be accepted.

These are people who were selected for the Commonwealth Games presumably because of their abilities, energy and enthusiasm and who may become involved?  What athletics will need to compete against is the activity these talented people are already involved in and entice then to offer more of their valuable time to us.

Having seen particular volunteers in operation it may be more beneficial to target specific volunteers to specific roles.

Recruitment must be a top priority of  SAL as we are all volunteers also. 

8. Discipline Heads’ Reports.
Track – (Report from Alistair Aitchison)
Since last meeting:
 
· Xabier Cid has progressed to Level 3 Track
· At present there are no Level 2c Track Officials prepared to progress to Level  3
· 2 Level 2b will soon apply for accreditation to Level 2c but are both undecided on progressing to Level 3
· 4 officials have progressed to Level 2b with 1 other pending
Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)
We had two field judges promoted toLevel3 last year: Janeth Hall and Margaret McInally.

We hope to present another three this year as they have already had some of the necessary reports and the summer should see the remainder obtained.

There are a number of others who have moved to L2B and L2C. It is concerning that only a very few of the ‘new’ officials presenting for the L2 Field Courses go on to officiate at championship level. Some are happy to attend when asked individually but do not return availability requests. Hopefully we may be able to redress some of this as I hope to progress a formal mentoring scheme within field discipline this year. Level 3s who are willing to participate will have at least 1 L2C and possibly one or two lower L2 judges with whom to keep in touch.

Like other disciplines, the field has had issues with falling numbers available for some events. 

It is concerning that Scottish Athletics Track & Field Commission do not seem able to provide a finalised timetable of events in time for our allocations meetings. This has happened three seasons in succession now and causes considerable extra work for us volunteers.

Administration. –
Admin Report - nothing new, short as ever. Acknowledge thanks to Track & particularly Field disciplines for providing quality officials to help with admin over this winter. 

Starter / Marksman – (Report from Dave Biggin)
· Congratulation to Melissa Robertson on her progression to Level 3. 

· It is hoped that another official will be moved to Level 2c in the very near future.

· Tutors are being appointed when required.

· The ‘stock’ issue has been resolved.

· With the establishment of the UK IMO group there is little ‘development opportunity’ available for our L3 officials in our discipline. This concern has been expressed by a number of our officials and was predicted.  

· In future mailings prior to an event it is essential that the CSA is included as this is a senior role within the start team.  Without the Meeting information the CSA cannot prepare duty sheets and notes for their own meeting.  This role is consistently omitted at present.

· Can the warning regarding the security of officials’ possessions at events in ‘Officials Information’ be reworded as this is inaccurate yet appears in  its’ present form every time?

· Concern has been expressed regarding the meal allowance amount when a sandwich at an indoor meeting consumes that sum.

· The major issue within this group is the number of healthy and active officials who are now   available for events. We have lost six officials recently and throughout the winter competitions we worked with short teams and made huge demands on all our officials both experienced and less experienced.  

· We have 16 ‘active’ officials within the group with varying amounts of time available to commit to  all events listed within the summer programme!  Six are normally required for each event!

· This is a hobby and with the multitude of demands within athletics ‘burn out’ of the remaining officials is a distinct possibility.

· What is being highlighted here is the position that, from now on, we may well not have the availability and experience to staff events, as previously. 

Timekeepers/Photo Finish-(Report from Mike Forrest)
1) Jim Johnstone – the only Level 3 Scottish Timekeeper who had been appointed to the 2015 British Athletics International Meeting Officials (IMO) list announced his retirement from athletics' officiating as and from the end of the 2015 Indoor season. He had already withdrawn from the Glasgow International meeting. Jim's letters' concerning both his withdrawal from the Glasgow International meeting and his retirement were, in my opinion, very perceptive and clearly defined some of the issues that our sport has to take on board with regard to officiating – at both local and national level. Copies of Jim's letters have been circulated to Heads of Discipline, Scottish and British Athletics. Jim – thank you for what you did, you will be greatly missed.

2) Concerns exist within Timekeeping and Photo-finish over the apparent lack of level 2 courses. I took the opportunity to run a "local" Level 2 Photo-finish course for two officials at a recent Indoor meeting at Emirates – there being a gap in the event programme that allowed for this. My feedback on this to Scottish Athletics was met with a strong response. After some discussion it was agreed that a Photo-finish Level 2 course will be run at Emirates on Day 2 of the Indoor Combined Events meeting – 15th March. Details are carried on the Scottish Athletics web site.

There is also consideration being given to run a Photo-finish Level 2 course on Sunday 26th April l, at Dumfries. Details to be confirmed on the Scottish Athletics web site.

3) At a British Athletics meeting, which I attended in early January 2015, I was advised that a "distance learning" version of the "Health and Safety" course for officials was expected to be available in Spring 2015. This would be an extremely useful course. Does anyone have any details, please?

4) Sadie Newell attended the Timekeeping Level 3 course in Birmingham in November 2014. I have concerns that Scottish Officials wishing to progress to Level 3 are unduly penalised financially. At present to do the appropriate Level 3 course -travel to Birmingham, with associated overnight stay is required.

9. Service to Members  (Report from Ann Carter)
No Report but Curry Night went well
10. Facilities Report from Liz Wilder
Peterhead - looking to upgrade track and field to enable them to hold OG meetings. Money apparently available from Aberdeen Council.
Aberdeen Sports Village - hoping to have new track finished by end of April
Crownpoint - work started on ground work for new track. End of March/April completion 
Grangemouth - they are looking for IAAF level 2 certificate.
Pitreavie - visit arranged to discuss problems and how to rectify.

11.Health & Safety Report
Margaret Ann reported that 25 people had attended Health and Safety Courses since the last meeting.  
12 Track & Field Representative’s Report. 
Decision has been made – Grangemouth will host the Combined Events/Masters competition. Leslie explained that cost had led to the late changes made to the schedule.  Cost of venues has risen sharply.  It is hoped that the disruption, caused by changing the dates and competitions after the availability requests have been sent out, can be avoided in the future.
Leslie added that no Record Forms are necessary at Championships run using the Meet Manager System as Records will be picked up automatically (one less job for Meeting Managers)

Road Running & Cross Country. 
Marjory reported healthy growth in competitor numbers at Championships. Dave Cairns is keen to continue to put on Level 2 Courses.  Marjory is working on a list of officials working at RR and CC Meetings.
AOCB
Urgent need to get approval for a Commonwealth Games and Beyond Legacy Workshop agreed for after the AGM on the 2nd May.  A date for this workshop has been sought since last September but it has been impossible to pin down.  Using the AGM venue and date was a last hope. A draft was submitted by Margaret Brown of the initial plan, which would form the basis for the workshops.  It was accepted that a reduced plan would be necessary to allow time for AGM.  There was a near unanimous vote in favour of the proposal for something open to all officials to encourage participation in the future of Scottish Athletics Officiating.   The subcommittee of Vic, Margaret, Liz and Brenda will meet on Friday 27th February to firm proposals for inclusion in the information sent out with the AGM Information.
Claire delivered the message that it is hoped the problems with official expenses has now been resolved.

Wearing his chairman’s hat, but also as the person who knows more than most the vast amount of hours Pat has devoted to Commission work, Vic thanked her on this, the occasion of, her last Commission Meeting.  
Pat has been involved in the Commission since its inception, first as Track Head of Discipline and then as Track and Field Official Coordinator.  Her hard work for Scottish Officials and Scottish Athletics is recognised by all who have worked with her.

Leslie Roy concluded the Meeting by thanking Vic for his huge contribution to Scottish Athletics as Convenor of the Commission over so many years.  They will be a very difficult act to follow. Vic has fought for Scottish officials tirelessly.  The inclusion of so many Scottish officials at the Commonwealth Games and the many senior positions held was evidence of his lobbying.  Vic also added that being ‘allowed’ to staff and run the recent International at the Emirates gave him a huge sense of pride.
Luckily neither is thinking of retiring from Athletics, but we will miss them on the Commission.  
NEXT COMMISSION MEETING –

AGM –2nd May 2015

***Proposed Next Commission Meeting –13th May 2015
Brenda Stephen
February 2015


